Agricultural Issues, Business and Industry

Oct 16th 2007 Attendance 15 10:00 Am

Brogram Speaker Howard Patiece

Roll Call Jame something row enjoyed at Thanksgiving supper

Pennies for Friendship 10¢ for everything ate that contained chicken this re



## By Ruth Skillings

LAKESIDE CORRESPONDENT

The Browns Women's Institute held their October meeting at the Browns School on October 16 with good attendance. President Evelyn Douglas opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and reading "Indian Summer." The minutes were read and the treasurer's report was given. A report of the fall board meeting was given by Sue Day and Joyce West reported on the London Area Convention. Correspondence was read. Plans were made for the euchre luncheon to be held on Saturday, Nov. 3 at noon. A committee was established to plan the 70th anniversary. Browns Women's Institute is responsible for the entertainment at the Christmas party with Lakeside. A name plate for the Women's Institute will be purchased.

The Agricultural Issues, Business and Industry committee and convenor Sue Day were in charge of the meeting. The roll call was to name something you enjoyed at Thanksgiving dinner. Pennies for Friendship was 10 cents for everything you ate in the last

week that contained chicken.

Sue introduced the guest speaker, Howard Patience from Thamesford. Howard and his family operate a very successful broiler business. The chicks come from New Hamburg hatcheries. There are 60,000 chicks in a flock. Sprinklers and thermostats control the humidity and temperature in the barns. Howard was thanked by Sue Day. Evelyn Arthur gave the courtesy remarks inviting everyone to the